Chairman’s Report 2017
Introduction
Firstly, let me thank each of you for turning up today to this important meeting. Your attendance shows how important this club is to you as one of its members.

It’s just over 12 months since I was honoured to take on the role of Chairman, following on in the footsteps of Tubber and it’s been a proud year for me and a successful season for the club in many respects- I’d like to take the opportunity to enjoy these successes:
Season Successes
Success 1
On the rugby front, the primary reason for our being here, we’ve had a good deal of success across both senior and junior rugby. 

For the seniors, we’ve hit nearly all of our pre-season targets with the 1st team promoted and the 2nds maintaining their 4N status, which in both respects is brilliant. Also, the 1sts did superbly in going all the way to the final of the cup competition, which is even more of a tremendous achievement in successive seasons. Finally, after X games the 1sts are still undefeated at Littlemoor. The coaches, captain and players put in much effort over the course of the season and the 1st team specifically is developing really well- there’s more to come I’m sure. We need to get some of that same focus into the 2nd team to really bolster the future of rugby at Clitheroe.
Success 2
With regards to junior rugby we’ve seen another step up in the overall success of the section. We’ve seen 70+ playing members across more teams than ever before. We’ve had a really successful season with the U16s now colts, U14s in a joint venture our Yorkshire friends at North Ribb, U12s now in Blacksticks, growing numbers right down to U6s. We’ve certainly seen more volunteers than ever before (always more required) and thanks to must go to CB, coaches, tea makers, etc. . It’s obvious that we’re successfully growing the Clitheroe junior rugby brand epitomised by end of season event
Success 3
A crucial aspect of any club like ours is how well we engage with our members, their friends and any visitors with what we do on the social front. We set out at the start of the season to have a number of themed events to celebrate our 40th anniversary season. Needless to say, SR has done a fantastic job. We’ve seen situations, such as with the G&P night that not only have we had players and their partners involved more than ever before, we’ve been attracting new people to our functions. The more we can do this the more chances we have of recruiting new members, whether they’d be players or supporters, and of generating the income to invest back into growing the club. We now have a blueprint of how to do things better on the social side so please support the club on the social side however possible.
Success 4
Over the past 12 months we’ve done a better job of Increasing our exposure. We’ve done this through our social events but to me we’ve also got better at pushing out the “rugby word”, using social media channels much more readily, getting on the radio and although we can always do more in this area, we are getting better and need to do so to compete with all those other sporting and social organisations.
Success 5
A final success worth mentioning is the fact that, as a club, through the excellent social events and superb efforts by a good number of people, it looks like we’ll have raised around £1200 for our 2 nominated charities, Mind & Derian House. It feels good that, not only can we provide a platform for people to keep fit playing our greta sport, but that we can also help others. Thank you to everyone for their charitable work.
Volunteering
To make that rugby happen each and every week there needs to be lots of rugby-related actions, e.g. pitch marking, contacting oppositions & refs, coaching, managing registrations, sorting out food, arranging insurance, switching on the showers, cleaning up the changing rooms….  
To ensure the club remains there to allow rugby to happen, there is also much to be done each week through and in the off season- organising hiring the club out, making sure we have bar staff, going through inspections, paying bills.

The list of tasks is related to allowing rugby to happen or allowing the club to be here to allow rugby to happen is rather long to say the least.

Unfortunately, the list of names of those people volunteering to do those tasks is nowhere near as long. It needs to be longer. We need more volunteers!
Successful rugby clubs are more than just victorious teams on the pitch. Players and coaches are vitally important but so are the many dedicated volunteers who work hard behind the scenes to help the club function. Whether you’re a current player, someone who has hung up their boots or a person who has never picked up the oval ball, you could be a valued rugby volunteer. While the benefits of volunteering are specific to each individual, we all know that the inclusive environment of a community rugby club is a rewarding place to be for people with differing sets of skills.
If there are two things I think we should all be doing in relation to volunteering they would be:

1. Doing your bit, however small- many hands and all that and of course, it helps to foster the spirit of rugby that we are trying to hard to achieve.

2. Asking people to help- let's not be surprised that when we go out and ask for help, we might just get it!
Financial Stability
For those of you who attended the superb Annual Dinner a couple of weeks ago, you’ll have heard me talk about the brilliant work done by Colin and Tubber over many years that has not only helped to dig this club out of dire straits but steadily grown the club and its assets to the state we find today- We have a clubhouse that’s the envy of other sporting organisations in terms of hosting rugby and allowing us to generate our most significant revenue and we wholly own the club and grounds.
The season 16/17 has been a successful one in financial terms, and Phil will tell you more of the detail later, but it seems clear we’ve hit our target of making a profit on the year, that will allow us to grow yet further rugby in the Ribble Valley. 
The main drivers for this success have been down to a few individuals who have tirelessly gathered in membership subscriptions, managed external functions and made brilliant successes of our own internal club functions as referred to earlier. These efforts are just as important as those directly related to rugby- without them there’d be no rugby.
Future
As a committee, we are currently developing our strategy and tactics for delivering that strategy but in simple terms...

As we look to the short term future through 17/18, our focus needs to remain on a number of critical aspects:

1. 1sts & 2nds retaining their respective league status and throw in a good cup run for good measure

2. recruiting across the age groups with the intention of definitely having

· 2 senior teams playing all their scheduled league and cup games

· having a good number of 3rd team and Vets through the 17/18 season

· getting a ladies side up and running

3. nurturing our juniors and most importantly during 17/18, the junior colts as these young men are the future of our club

4. ensuring we have the right facilities to not only cater for the increasing amount of rugby that we’re playing as a club but to help to attract and certainly not subtract the appeal to new people coming to the club

5. maintaining our ability to remain a profitable organisation- pushing the social and commercial aspects of the club
Summary
I’ve talked about our successes through 16/17 and what we see as some of the goals we are setting about to achieve through the forthcoming 17/18 season. Thank you to everyone for their time that's been given up and for all efforts through the last season and thank you too for the same in the year ahead. Thank you too to our sponsors for their gracious ways in which they support our club.
There is a palpable level of excitement at the direction in which we’re travelling but I will add that it’s crucial for us all to pull in the same direction, recognising that we all have the club and its success as main drivers for us doing what we do in the name of CRUFC. 
A final point to make from me, returning to the previous points I made around volunteering- We must, as a collective group, harness those who are willing to help in any way- whether it’s changing rooms sweeping, making food, contacting oppositions and referees, producing promotional materials, interfacing with sponsors, arranging functions, etc. we need your help
Thank you for listening and season 2017/18 starts here!
